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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO.: 361-A
COMMITTEE: General Welfare

	TITLE: To amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring the department of homeless services to grant a presumption of eligibility for applicants to the shelter system who are exiting human resources administration domestic violence shelters. 

	SPONSORS: Johnson, Levin, Chin, Dickens, Eugene, Koo, Levine, Rose, Rodriquez, Mendez, Richards, Rosenthal, Menchaca, and Lander


[bookmark: _GoBack]SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: The Human Resources Administration (HRA) provides emergency shelter to victims of domestic violence. Pursuant to New York State law, the maximum stay at these shelters is 180 days. Domestic violence survivors who still require temporary shelter after 180 days must enter the Department of Homeless Services (DHS) shelter system. Currently, these individuals and families must go to DHS’ intake facility for an eligibility assessment prior to being admitted to a DHS shelter. 

This legislation would require DHS to automatically deem eligible for shelter any applicant who resided in an HRA domestic violence shelter immediately prior to applying for DHS shelter if 1) the applicant is no longer eligible for HRA domestic violence shelter because he or she has reached the maximum, 180 day length of stay, 2) HRA has provided DHS with advance notice of the applicant’s upcoming exit from a domestic violence shelter, which the bill would require HRA to provide, and 3) the applicant reports to DHS on the same day he or she exits the HRA domestic violence shelter.

EFFECTIVE DATE:  This local law would take effect immediately.
FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2015
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	
	Effective FY15
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY16
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY15

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that this legislation would have no impact on revenues.
IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that this legislation would have no impact on expenditures.  This legislation would not increase the number of people in the homeless shelter system; it would simply permit for a more seamless transition between the two shelter systems.
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION:       New York City Council Finance Division 
  New York City Human Resources Administration

ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: Brittany Morrissey, Legislative Financial Analyst
		
ESTIMATED REVIEWED BY: Regina Poreda Ryan, Deputy Director, New York City Council Finance Division
                                                         Rebecca Chasan, Assistant Counsel, New York City Council Finance Division

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: Intro. No. 361 was introduced to the full Council on May 29, 2014 and referred to the Committee on General Welfare. The Committee on General Welfare held a hearing jointly with the Committees on Women’s Issues and Courts and Legal Services on Intro. No. 361 on October 20, 2014 and the legislation was laid over. After the hearing, Intro. No. 361 was amended and Proposed Intro. 361-A will be considered by the Committee on General Welfare on November 24, 2014. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 361-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on November 25, 2014.

DATE PREPARED:  November 24, 2014
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